
Review Comments on the Preliminary Design Report of Xiaoxi 
Hydropower Project

On September 24th, 2004, a review meeting of the Preliminary Design Report of Xiaoxi 
Hydropower Project (hereafter referred to as the PDR) was hold by the Department of Water 
Resources of Hunan Province at Changsha City. 50 persons of leaders, experts and representatives 
took part in the meeting, respectively from the Department of Water Resources of Hunan 
Province, the Department of Agriculture of Hunan Province, the Bureau of Water Resources of 
Shaoyang City, the government of Xinshao County, the Emigrant Office of Xinshao County, the 
Bureau of Water Resources of Xinshao County, Hunan Economy and Construction Investment 
Co., Ltd. and Hunan Hydro & Power Design Institute who compiled the the PDR. 

Matters related to compilation of the PDR were reported by Hunan Hydro & Power Design 
Institute. 

Major review comments were as follows. 











The project IRR of the Project is 5.56% from the financial
assessment results based on the bus-bar tariff of 0.315 RMB/kWh,
which shows a poor financial performance.

Suggestions on the next step



Third, in terms of the assumption brought out by the Chairman of the Board of Hunan
Xinshao Xiaoxi Hydropower Development Co., Ltd. that the emission reductions
generated by the Project could be sold through Clean Development Mechanism
(CDM) to increase the financial incoming of the Project, the participants of the 
meeting thought it  was basically feasible and would be the main approach to 
improve the financial performance of the Project. 
 
Fourth, the preliminary phase of construction would not relate to the installation of 
power generation units, so it was suggested to Hunan Xinshao Xiaoxi Hydropower 
Development Co., Ltd. that construction could be started first, when CDM revenues
came closer the approval of PDR could be applied using the new installation capacity. 






